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The February meeting was great fun at Mixteca and very productive as 
we voted to increase our total giving to the Studebaker Museum to 
$10,000.00.  Want to know more? Come to the April meeting and we will view 
the Capital Campaign video from the museum and talk about a new commit-
ment to give even more over the next 5 years.

The next big event will be March Madness on Saturday March 26 at 
Steele Indian School Park. Bring your Stude and a picnic lunch but don't miss 
out. A special Thank You to Chris and Rachel Eastburn & John and Lorilee 
Kroulik for all their hard work in preparing for this event. Let's support this 
show and check the event calendar in the ECHO for others. We're off to a great 
start let's keep rolling.

 Speedily, Deanna 

CALLING ALL SPEEDSTERS TO SPOKANE TO CELEBRATE THE GOLDEN 
ANNIVERSARY AT THE 41st  SDC INTERNATIONAL  MEET. THIS IS A UNIQUE 
OPPORTUNITY TO GATHER TOGETHER AS MANY PRESIDENT SPEEDSTERS AS 
POSSIBLE AT ONE TIME AND COMMEMORATE THE 50th YEAR OF THE CAR 
STUDEBAKER PRODUCED  ONLY IN 1955.REGISTER TODAY TO ATTEND AU-
GUST 15-19 AND MAKE THIS THE LARGEST GROUP OF SPEEDSTERS TO BE 
DISPLAYED IN ONE PLACE SINCE 1955 IN THE FACTORY.

IF YOU PLAN TO GO CONTACT DEANNA MANLEY BY PHONE OR E-MAIL 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
BY 

DEANNA MANLEY
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March Madness 2005

Park-N--Show

Date:  Saturday, March 26, 2005
Time:  10am-3pm

Place:  Steele Indian School Park
300 East Indian School Road

Phoenix, AZ

Please come join us for the car show, fun judging, swap 
meet, and raffles.  There is no entry fee.  This is a 

Wonderful spot for a picnic lunch.  There is also a lake and 
ball courts at the park.  For more information, visit

www.ci.phoenix.az.us/PARKS/sisp.html.

Directions from I-17:  Take I-17 to Indian School.  Exit 
Indian School Road and go east to 3rd Street.  ** You will 

See the park on the north side of the road.
Directions from I-10:  Take I-10 to 7th Street.  Exit 7th

Street and go north to Indian School Road

** Studebaker parking is approximately 1/4 mile north of 
Indian School on 7th Street.  Public parking is off of 

Indian School Road and 3rd Street (west of 7th Street)

Questions?  Contact John and Lorilee Kroulik at (623)
375-8627, or Chris and Rachel Eastburn at

(623-266-6989
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The rain on February 12th did not keep 3 Studebakers from participating in the "57th Annual gold Rush Days Pa-
rade". The weather cooperated with us and it did not rain on the parade. The members of the club participating were; 
Bill Lynch-1973 Avanti, Mike & Josh Lynch-1955 Pickup and Steve Fein-1966 Cruiser.

WICKENBURG PARADE
BY STEVE FEIN

Avanti Designer Dies
Contributed by Chris Collins

John Ebstein, the last surviving member and the leader of the design team that brought the Avanti to life, 
passed away on February 18th in Palm Beach Gardens, FL.  He was 92 years old.

The team was assembled by Raymond Loewy and included Ebstein, Tom Kellogg and Robert Andrews.  Loewy 
rented a small bungalow near his home in Palm Springs, CA for the designers to work with him.  In two weeks they had 
produced a scale model of the Avanti.  Ebstein later called it “the final crowning of my design life”.

A memorial service was held in Connecticut on February 25th.  

compiled from an article in the South Bend Tribune.

Ken Michael, Chapter member and member of the Rim Country Classic Auto Club, has obtained through 
the generosity of the Payson-based club a free entry to that group's annual Beeline Cruise-In and Charity Car Show on 
April 29 - May 1. The entry is worth $30.00 and includes a t-shirt, a goody bag, the Burger Burn, dash plaque, awards 
ceremony, entertainment, poker walk, dance and Sunday breakfast. 

This entry will be awarded at March Madness, March 26th to a lucky member who enters the contest spon-
sored by our Chapter by calling or e-mailing Larry Cushing at 623-376-7054 or wlracfam1@msn.com. Entries will be 
accepted at March Madness, too. All entrants should be Chapter/SDC members in good standing and be planning to 
attend the event in Payson in a Studebaker. Go to http://www.cruisinarizona.com/carshows.html for more informa-
tion.

Free Entry to Beeline Cruise-In 
and Charity Car Show Contest

For important information about auto related legisla-
tion including H.B. 2357, Arizona Emissions Test Ex-
emption for Collectible Vehicles, visit 
www.azleg.state.az.us 
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DON’T JUDGE A BOOK BY ITS COVER
BY 

RUTH CUSHING, EDITOR

One place I would feel was least likely to find anything interesting about Studebakers, a car that has been out 
of production for nearly 40 years would be Hemmings Muscle Machine The Ultimate All-American Performance Car 
Magazine.

We are complete car nuts, doesn’t much matter what kind they are, and can appreciate all manner of automo-
biles.  We have grown up in the Muscle Car Era and had the chance to drive a lot of well-powered vehicles.

Imagine our surprise when our April 2005 issue of the afore mentioned magazine arrived when in the midst of 
all the other articles there was one titled SOUTH BEND SOUTHERN SOJOURN.  I do wish the pictures were better so 
that we could reproduce them in this publication, but suffice it to say they were marvelous.  The article included a nar-
rative by Jim Donnelly with photography from the collection of Bob Coolidge.

Names like Frank Mundy who was driving a 1951 Studebaker Starlight coupe on June 16, 1951 at Columbia 
Speedway in Columbia, SC.  Mundy won his first pole of the season at this race and would go on to get his first win 
ever in NASCAR on this day.  Not only that, the race was also historic in that this 100miler was the first NASCAR 
Strictly Stock race ever run under the lights; the race started in afternoon daylight but finished in darkness.  Mundy 
said the Studebaker handled pretty well and really had plenty of get-up-and-go.   The car was provided by W. Perry 
Smith Motors in Columbia.  Studebaker had just introduced its first post-war V-8 for 1951, an OHV engine with solid 
lifters, a Stromberg two-barrel carburetor and 120hp.  The car was light, so it was pretty responsive and a good race 
car.

The second Southern 500 at Darlington, on September 3, 1951, with Frank Mundy again on the pole.  They 
started 82 cars in that race.  The Hudson next to him was driven by Herb Thomas, who passed Mundy on the first lap 
and went on to win the race.  Unfortunately, Mundy had the oil pump shear on the 12th lap and finished dead last.  The 
author talked to him not long ago, and he said the Starlight coupe with the V-8 handled really well and had a good 
power-to-weight ratio, which is probably why he won the pole.  Mundy got his start in motorcycles, then became a 
stunt rider, and was eventually a two-time AAA or WSAC stock car champion.  He apparently didn’t drive after the late 
fifties.

Merritt Brown of Daytona Beach, who died about three years ago, ran a Commander Coupe at the 1953 south-
ern 500.  The Commander got a bigger engine that year; up to 259 cubic inches with 162 hp.  Merritt did a lot of rac-
ing at the beach and at Darlington.  In this race Joe Eubanks and Tim Flock were driving Hudsons.  The Loewy-style 
Commander ran very sparingly in the Grand National Division, but it was very popular as a Modified, where guys like 
Lee Roy Yarborough and Donnie Allison would put all kinds of huge engines in them and race them on the big tracks.  

The article goes on for four pages with pictures and short stories about the GOOD OLE DAYS when stock car 
races were run with real “stock” cars.  It has special interest to us as we have in our “collection” a 51 and a 53.  The 
51 is in the process of being “modified” and the 53 will be very close to stock when finished.  

If you get a chance you might want to pick up a copy of HEMMINGS MUSCLE MACHINE or even subscribe to it.
You may run into something else surprising.  

SPEEDY RECOVERY
Best wishes for a speedy recovery to John Rebstock who had hip surgery in late February. We hope he'll be up 

to driving his Hawk soon.
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SPONSOR A MARCH MADNESS AWARD

Chapter members are invited to sponsor a fun judging award for the All-Arizona Studebaker Gathering - "March Mad-
ness" - on March 26th. You decide what class you'd like to sponsor, then you'll "judge" the vehicles to determine a win-
ner and present the award you've created or purchased at the awards presentation in the afternoon. Some past 
classes included Longest Distance Driven in a Studebaker, Best Steering Wheel, Classiest Paint, Coolest Ragtop - you 
get the idea. Just use your imagination to come up with a class and the award you will present. Contact Eddy Caviar at 
480-451-6200 or lcaviar@yahoo.com and let him know you'll be a sponsor.

Sale! Sale! --
Zone Meet Tee and Polo Shirts 

The great looking 2004 Zone Meet tee and polo shirts are available for the discounted price of $7.00 for a t-
shirt and $14.00 for a polo shirt. You can purchase a shirt at the January meeting or by sending a check for $7.00 or 
$14.00 plus $2.00 for shipping to Chuck Collins, GCSC Treasurer, 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85021. Include 
a note indicating size (M, L, XL, XXL) and color (tan or white). 

If the color you want is no longer available the other color will be sent. You will be notified if the size you re-
quire is not available. In addition to several M, L, XL, XXL tee or polo shirts in white or tan, there are two small t-shirts 
in tan and one small in white. There are, however, no XL polo shirts available in either color. 

LOOKING FOR A NEW DODGE 
OR A USED VEHICLE?

STEVE FEIN
FLEET MANAGER OF CHAPMAN DODGE

HAS SPECIAL PRICING FOR SDC MEMBERS.

CALL STEVE AT 602-692-4976
FOR MORE INFORMATION
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MARCH  BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES
AND ROSTER UPDATES

BIRTHDAYS
8 Vicki Conley 13 Connie Feddick 20 Michael Holub
11 Linda Peck 18 Kay LaTorre 21 Ruth Pike
11  Cheryl Ray 19 Tom Carter 22 Dick LaTorre
12 Herb Euler 20 Pres Connolly 24 George Van Zee

              28 Mike Lynch

ANNIVERSARIES
4 Harold & Deanna Manley 17 Bud & Kathy Becklund
11 Larry & Pat Swanson 18 Rob & Cheryl Ray
16 Larry & Ruth Cushing 24 Jim & Margaret Harries

31 Ron & Vicki Conley

ROSTER UPDATE

NEW ADDRESSES
Glen & Rosalie Torske Byron Elliott
2916 Jadestone Drive P. O. Box 9172
Sherwood, AR  72120 Mesa, AZ  85214
501-833-0644
rtorske@aol.com

NEW E-MAIL ADDRESSES

Dick & Mary Beth Eichof ceichof@juno.com     Mike & Lisa Lynch aslansplace@aol.com

Brian Millette, SDC Treasurer milletteb@comcast.net

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Craig Watts
16492 N. 69th Dr.
Peoria, AZ  85382
602-614-9953
cwatts286@sprintpcs.com     
1963 Wagonaire

My thanks for the ever faithful assistance from Chris Collins for keeping our Roster up to date and supplying 
the club and this editor with any and all changes.  It is truly appreciated.

Ruth Cushing, Editor
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LOS ANGELES CHAPTER SHOW
BY STEVE FEIN

The Winter Meet at the Peterson Automotive Museum was held on February 20th. The show was attended by 3 GCS Chapter 
members; Richard Dormois, and Paulette & Steve Fein. The rain did not keep 24 Studebakers from being on display at the show 
where half of the parking lot was sheltered when it rained. After seeing the Studebakers, a tour of the Museum was taken adding 
to the enjoyment of the day in LA.

The February meeting of The Grand Canyon Studebaker Chapter was called to order by President, Deanna 
Manley.  Introductions of guests and long lost members were made.

A short report on the Parade at Wickenburg were made by attendees, Mike & Bill Lynch & Steve Fein.  
Dick Eichof brought a Casino Arizona calendar showing his Studebaker pick up.
Steve & Paulette Fein reported on their trip to the Peterson Museum sponsored by the Los Angeles Chapter.
Deanna announced she still has entry forms for the March 5th Planes, Trains & Automobiles X3 in Mesa.  Fee 

is $10.00.
Coming events announced are April 1&2 Arizona Mills 5 & Diner  a show, dance T-shirt for $20.00.  Also, April 

30 Bethany Bible Church at 7th Ave & Bethany Home Free lunch & Raffle Tickets.
One lucky member from our club will get a free admission to the Beeline Cruise-In and Charity Car Show .  To 

enter your name for the drawing, which will be held at March Madness, send your request for entry to Larry Cushing @ 
wlracfam1@msn.com before March Madness.  This will be quite a show.  

Chris has an AAHC update regarding emissions law they are requesting e-mailing our state representatives 
regarding HB2357.  Visit www.azleg.state.az.s for more information.

Chris & Rachel Eastburn reported on progress for March Madness.  Sign-up with Rachel.  A sheet was passed 
around for classes & trophy  volunteers.

Chuck Collins gave the Treasurer’s report.  The club has $3422.94 in the checking account & $10,507.98 in 
the Money Market.

Chris Collins gave a report on the Studebaker Museum.  We have already donated $8,180.50 including 
$1095.50 from our 50/50’s since 2001.  Recognition opportunities are available to Chapters at the $10,000.00 level.  
It was moved by Karen Mensing and seconded by John Carter that our chapter send the balance of $1,819.50 to the 
Museum to take advantage of the recognition opportunity.  Our choice will probably be the murals.   After some dis-
cussion the motion carried.  

There will be no business meeting in March.  We need to think about the December 3 Holiday Party which the 
Chapter will pay for all members.   

Dennis Lynde won the Studebaker Driver’s award & Gary Keating won the 50/50.
Those attending the February 19th meeting were: John Kroulik, Patrick Eastburn, William, Maryanne & 

Domenica Eastburn, Ron & Vicky Crowe, Claudia Robinette, Richard Dormois, George V. Gezelius, Steve & Paulette 
Fein, Bill & Dolores Lynch (1973 Avanti II), Harold & Deanna Manley, Karen & Pete Mensing, Larry & Ruth Cushing, 
John Kemper, Dick & Mary Beth Eichof, Larry Vahe, Chuck & Chris Collins, Gary & Sandra Keating, Ken Michael (1962 
Champ pickup), Mike, Lisa, Josh & Ben Lynch and friend Michael (1955 Pickup), Bill, Peggy & Michell Eastburn (1962 
Champ pickup), Dennis Lynde & Linda Saar (1963 GT Hawk), Bob & Lilah McCrea, Sara, Anita & Kevin MacFadden, 
Chris & Rachel Eastburn (1963 Lark), Lorilee, Kolton & Makenna Kroulik, Larry Swanson, James Clevel, Jon, Marisa, 
Allison & Andrea Carter, Mike & Mary Barany (1979 Avanti II).

Thanks to Chris & Rachel Eastburn for making the meeting arrangements with Mixteca Restaurant.
Respectfully submitted by Ruth Cushing, Secretary

MINUTES TO FEBRUARY 19 MEETING
BY 

RUTH CUSHING, SECRETARY
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TIRE SAFETY 101
TECH TIP

CONTRIBUTED BY STEVE FEIN

FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:  Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or e-mail 

idlewildrac@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ  85383
Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped 

STUDEBAKER 
LITERATURE FOR SALE

Issues of the “Studebakers Drivers 
Club”  Complete issues from 1999 to 
2004 plus many earlier issues dating 
back to 1982  $200.00 plus shipping
Wiliard Pike 480-89-8908              (2)

________________________________

Issues of the “Antique Studebaker 
Review” from Dec 1993 to Dec 2004.  
Also earlier issues, 1975, 1977-1978  
$150.00 plus shipping.  Williard Pike 
480-895-8908                                 (2)

_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
LITERATURE WANTED

Wanted: Any literature regarding 
Gravely Tractors (a division of 
Studebaker)  Contact Fed Gooch
520-883-7418                               (2)

MISCELLANEOUS
WANTED

Licensed electrician wanted.  Need 
minor electrical work done on house 
& grounds.  Contact Larry or Ruth
@ 623-376-7054 or 
wlracfam1@msn.com (2)

________________________________

MISCELLANEOUS
FOR SALE

1998 dove tail 18 foot flat bed car 
hauler with an 8,000 lb winch & bat-
tery. Spare wheel & tire. All tires in 
very good condition. Spare like 
new.  Also another tire that is brand 
new. 2000 lb swing up front trailer 
jack. Only selling because I pur-
chased a new aluminum trailer. All 
for $2,150.00. Winch alone cost 
$850.00.
Malcolm at 928-537-2571 or E-
mail at  stude-
bakersw@cybertrails.com           (2)

1978 3/4 Ton Chevy Suburban 
$2500.00 all or part.  GM 454 
Crate, T400, Posi, Ford Rims, Good 
tires, Explorer Buckets.             (2)
_______________________________

FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  
I have several tickets to 

the Studebaker National Museum, 
if anyone is going to be in the 
South Bend area between now & 
June 30th, 2005 I would like to 
give you free tickets to the Stude-
baker Museum.

 Anyone interested please let 
me know & I will see that you get 
what you need. Somewhat limited 
on quantity.

 Malcolm J. Stinson Jr.
928-537-2571

studebakersw@cybertrails.com

1- Check tire pressure at least once a month

2-Always check tire pressure cold

3-It's better to be a few psi over than a few under

4-Always put new tires on the rear

5-VERY IMPORTANT-If you ever hear a tire go Bang (blowout), Hit the gas pedal first. This will allow you to re-
gain control of the vehicle giving you a chance to look for a safe place to slow down and pull over to the side of the 
road to stop.

Reprinted from an article in Motor Trend
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
OFFICERS AND BOARD 2005

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer
Deanna Manley Chris Eastburn Ruth Cushing Chuck Collins
3956 E Farmdale 8073 N 109th Lane 21831 N 91st Ave 2410 W Freeway Ln
Mesa, AZ  85206 Peoria, AZ  85345 Peoria, AZ  85383 Phoenix, AZ  85021
480-981-8886 623-266-6989 623-376-7054 602-995-5311
hpdlmanley@juno.com racheleastburn@cox.net idlewildrac@msn.com chuckstude@juno.com

BOARD MEMBERS ECHO Membership
Larry Cushing Scott Grainger John Kroulik Chris Collins
21831 N 91st Avenue 4135 E Fairview Circle 5218 W Tierra Buena 2410 W Freeway Ln
Peoria, AZ  85383 Mesa, AZ  85206 Glendale, AZ  85306 Phoenix, AZ  85021
623-376-7054 480-924-0826 602-376-8627 602-995-5311 FAX:419-858-5900
wlracfam1@msn.com scott@graingerconsulting.com llkroulik@yahoo.com chuckstude@juno.com

ECHO Editor
Ruth Cushing 21831 N 91st Ave., Peoria, AZ  85383 623-376-7054 idlewildrac@msn.com

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE
Regional Manager/Ariz. Chris Collins 2410 W Freeway Ln., Phoenix, AZ  85021 602-995-5311
Zone Coordinator Lloyd Prather 9104 Viola St., Bakersfield,  CA  93307 661-832-6930
National Director Carl Thomason 23205 Newport Lane, Yorba Linda, CA  92887 714-692-9225

SDC NATIONAL OFFICERS 2004/2005
President Colin Fort P.O. Box 939, Cardiff-By-The-Sea, CA  94518 colinfort@cox.net
Vice-President Linda Sinclair 1206 S Lake Dr 505, Lantana, FL  33462 houseofsinclair@aol.com
Secretary Jan Lockmon 9417 W Cedar Hill Circle S, Sun City, AZ  85351 lockmon@cox.net
Treasurer Brian Millette P. O. Box 21, Rosemount, MN  55068 milletteb@comcast.com

IN ADDITION TO THE PRINTED COPY
YOU CAN NOW GET YOUR ECHO VIA E-MAIL AS A PDF FILE
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO HAVE PUBLISHER TO RECEIVE IT!!!

CONTACT RUTH CUSHING, EDITOR AT idlewildrac@msn.com
OR CHRIS COLLINS AT chuckstude@juno.com.  If you have NOT received it by the 5th 

of the month, please contact Chris Collins at chuckstude@juno.com

Chapter Dues are Due
Please send your 2005 Chapter dues of $18.00 with a completed application to the Chapter treasurer noting 

any changes in information for the roster. Use the address on the application.  If this applies to you, a reminder will be 
by you address label.

Remember you must be a member of the Studebaker Drivers Club to be a member of the Chapter. If your SDC 
dues have lapsed please include $27.50 with the local dues; the treasurer will remit them for you.
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
UPCOMING EVENTS

MARCH. 5  Planes, Trains, Automobiles and up on Two Wheels X3 at Falcon Field - 10am-3pm - $10/
person, children 2 and under free - Mesa - Info: Abe 480-839-5847

March 11-13 "Fun in the Sun" hosted by the Southern Nevada and Zia Chapters at the River Palms Resort & Casino 
in Laughlin. Room rates are $40 Friday and Saturday. Friday boat ride on Colorado River - $9 per per
son. Saturday Car Show - $15 per car with People's Choice Awards.  Saturday evening Banquet -
$27.99 per person. Sunday trip to Oatman. Information: Gary Walters at 702-683-6321 or see South
ern Nevada Chapter website at www.studebakerclub.org for a registration form.

MARCH 19-20 Annual Parts Exchange presented by Vintage Chevy Club at Glendale Community College, north park
ing lot.  7 am—4pm. Free admission and parking.  Swap spaces $25 each.  Open to all Show & Shine 
on Sunday.  Info:  Dick 623-934-6092

MARCH 26 All-Arizona Studebaker Gathering "March Madness" will be held at Steele Indian School Park, 300 E. 
Indian School Rd., 10am - 3pm.  Car show, fun judging, swap meet, dash plaques and a raffle. 
No entry fee. Bring a picnic lunch or have lunch at a nearby fast food restaurant. The 75-acre park 
includes a 2.5 acre lake, a 15-acre Entry Garden and a 15-acre neighborhood park that includes a 
playground and ball courts. Info: Contact Chris Eastburn at 623-266-6989 or email him 
at racheleastburn@cox.net.   Visit www.ci.phoenix.az.us/PARKS/sisp.html for more information.

Directions from I-17:  Take I-17 to Indian School.  Exit Indian School Road and go east to 3rd Street.  
You will see the park on the north side of the road.

Directions from I-10:  Take I-10 to 7th Street.  Exit 7th Street and go north to Indian School Road.

STUDEBAKER PARKING is approximately 1/4 mile north of Indian School on7th Street.  Public park
ing is off of Indian School Road and 3rd Street (west of 7th Street)

APRIL 2 Orphan Car Show and Swap Meet at Crystal Park Casino in Compton. $49 room rate, $5 for each 
swap meet space, $15 for vehicle registration. People's Choice Awards. Info: contact Bud or Dee 
Gruver at 562-949-2249.

APRIL 29-MAY1 Beeline Cruise-In and Charity Car Show in Payson. Registration fee is $30.00 which includes a t-shirt. 
Entries are limited to 300 pre-registered vehicles and the registrations are filling fast so if interested 
in attending plan to get your entry in soon. For an entry form contact Chapter member Ken Michael at 
928-474-7007 or kenmike@excite.com. The entry form is also available at www.cruisinarizona.com -
click "Car Shows".

APRIL 29,-30, MAY 1 Antique Studebaker Club Zone Meet hosted by the SoCal Chapter in Arcadia, Calif.

AUGUST 14-19 SDC International Meet at the Red Lion Hotel at the Park, Spokane, WA  Hotel info: 
www.westcoasthotels.com or 1-800-733-5466

SEPTEMBER 8-11 Pacific Southwest Zone Meet, Reno, NV Hosted by the Sagebrush Chapter. Info: Tom Wise at 775-
    356-6519

For other Arizona car events, check http://www.cruisinarizona.com  for the latest information 
about upcoming shows.
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FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:  Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or

 e-mail idlewildrac@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ  85383
Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped 

STUDEBAKERS FOR SALE

Restoring Champ T-cab Trucks
‘62 6 cyl shortbed
‘63 longbed 
‘63 3/4-ton long bed
‘63 1/2-ton short bed 
Call for prices
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916  
Sherman Oaks, CA                  
_________________________________
1964 Studebaker “Wagonaire”, V-8 
with standard transmission and over-
drive.  Sliding roof, older quality pro-
fessional repaint, excellent tires, ex-
cellent chrome, aftermarket added 
air condition, factory roof rack, won-
derful dash and interior except pad-
ded dash has cracks, perfect head-
liner and steering wheel.  Asking 
$8,500.00  (Sun Lakes, AZ) 480-895-
8908. No calls after 9 PM. E-mail:
wepike@webtv.net Willard Pike     (0) 
_________________________________ 

‘62 Studebaker T-cab Pickup, 3/4 
ton, heavy-duty springs, long bed, V-8, 
3 speed transmission with overdrive.  
Drips/burns some oil, needs paint 
and some other improvements, but 
starts and runs good.  I do not have 
time/energy to fix it up but I drive it 
once or twice a month.  $2500 Char-
ley Haverstick 602-717-1778       (2)
_________________________________

1960 Champ T cab P/U, V-8 eng. O/D 
transmission, narrow short bed, runs 
& drives, complete but needs restora-
tion. Has a radio but do not know if it 
works. $1995.00 or OBO, Malcolm at 
928-537-2571. Or E-mail at stude-
bakersw@cybertrails.com            (2)
_________________________________

1961 Champ Pickup 6 cylinder, 3 
speed.  Chrome grill, slider back win-
dow.  Spare fits into right rear fender 
well.  Needs total restoration $2700. 
OBO  Bob Penson 480-981-8189    (1)
_________________________________

1955 2 dr Coupe, V8, std w/od. Light 
yellow. Has been sitting for 20 years. 
$2500. Gary Pena, Kingman  928-
530-6666                                         (2)

60 Lark wagon: 4,000 miles. A com-
plete engine overhaul, new paint, air 
conditioning (that works), good tires, 
real nice $8,500. OBO Call Hezzy Kap-
pus 623-933-8320 (1)

_________________________________

37 Coupe Express Street rod:  ‘65 
Stude V-8 & auto transmission, new 
exhaust, new tires, runs, but has floor 
rust—all parts are there, in Wisconsin.  
$17,000.  Call Hezzy Kappus @ 623-
933-8320 for information               (1)
_________________________________

Two 1962 GT Hawks that need resto-
ration. They both have 289 motors 
with 3spd-OD. $1600.00 each. See
http://www.studebakerparts.com/
studebakerparts/parts/html/
pages/1962%20gthawk1.html and
http://www.studebakerparts.com/
studebakerparts/parts/html/
pages/1962%20gthawk2.html
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
5311 or cstude1@cox.net             (2)

_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

Re-buildable engines and 
transmissions
259 full flow—auto trans.—$550.
259 full flow—$450.
259 non full flow—$300.
289 full flow—$500.
Automatic transmission core—$100.
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916  
Sherman Oaks, CA   
_________________________________

STUDEBAKER WINDSHIELDS

1947 to 1952  and  1953 to 1964, 
tint or plain, limited supply $250.00 
INCLUDING TAX

 You pick up in Truxton, Arizona 
Cliff Sudberry, 928 769 1556    

1963 GT Hawk dash board complete 
with gauges. Including a tach and
speedometer (120) $200.00
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
5311or cstude1@cox.net           (2)

_______________________________

Very good tailgate 60-s pickup 
$150.00 Call Hezzy Kappus 623-
933-8320              (1)

________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS WANTED

Automatic transmission pan for 
1961-64 V8 Fred Gooch 520-883-
7418 (1)

________________________________

For ‘56 Transtar 54-55 grill, brake 
drums, windshield, electric wiper 
mechanisms.  Door chrome for ‘53 
Regal Deluxe Coupe  Contact Larry 
Cushing @ 623-376-7054 or 
wlracfam1@msn.com                   (1)

————————————————————————

All needed components for a 1957 
Supercharged Hawk. Supercharger, 
intake manifold with carb and enclo-
sure, belt idler arm and crankshaft 
pulley.
All need to be rebuilt or at least in-
spected. $600.00
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
5311or cstude1@cox.net

________________________________

NEEDED:  1937 Rear fenders....1938 
Bumpers in decent condition. Will 
pick up about anywhere. Richard 
Dormois, PO Box 30103, Mesa, Ari-
zona, 95275, 480 827 8178, 
1938studeman@earthlink.net    (2)
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All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1.  Chapter dues are $18.00 per year, pro-
rated at 1.50 per month if joining during the year.  You dues include 11 issues of the award win-
ning ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best 
club activities throughout the year.

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is compulsory in order to be a member of the 
Grand Canyon State Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, add $27.50 to your 
Chapter dues, which the treasurer will remit for you.  Any questions can be directed to the address 
below or to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311.  Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to:  GCSC Treasurer, P. O. Box 37464 Phoenix, AZ  
85069-7464
NAME_____________________________________________________SPOUSE ________________
ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________________
CITY ____________________________________STATE _______________ ZIP ________________
TELEPHONE # _____________________E-MAIL ADDRESS _______________________________
# OF CHILDREN (UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE) _________________________________________
SDC MEMBERSHIP # ________________________ EXPIRATION DATE _____________________
BIRTHDAY (MONTH & DAY) SELF ___________ SPOUSE ________ANNIVERSARY _________
STUDEBAKERS YOU OWN: _________________________   _________________________________

        _________________________    _________________________________

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB        MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

THE ECHO
The Award Winning 
Newsletter of the 

Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC

21831 N 91ST AVE
Peoria, AZ  85383

TO PROUD STUDEBAKER DRIVERS


